
 

 

Myrtle Trace Activities Committee Report 

Monday – October 11, 2021 

Present: Santo Perry, Debbie Rebocho, Cathy Smith and Debi Perry 

Pat Paxson, Bob Smith, Jannine Sutherland, Lee Williams, Beth Crow, Geralyn Hartman, Terry Hartman, Sue Rudnicki, 

Janet McGrady, Carol Duganier, Betty Halbert, Brian Smith, Cindy Smith, Fred Shields, Deb Wierman, Ken Wierman, Bill 

Fox 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Santo Perry. 

Debbie Rebocho addressed the new attendees and asked them to introduce themselves. They were Brian and Cindy 

Smith and Fred Shields.  

The Treasurer’s Report: Cathy Smith advised that she had not yet received the September bank statement. She 

presented a balance of $2,036.18 based on checks written, deposits made and encumbered funds since the August 

statement. Geralyn Hartman made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Arlene Buckly and all were in 

favor. 

Santo Perry asked if everyone had a chance to review minutes and if there were any corrections needed. Bob Smith 

made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Carol Duganier, all were in favor. 

Bill Fox stated that the Nominating Committee had met today and that if anyone received a call and was asked to run for 

the Board that he hoped the person would say yes. Bill also advised that the Annual Meeting is scheduled to take place 

at Horry-Georgetown Technical College as it has in the past. 

Standing Committee Report 

Potluck Dinner: Cathy Smith stated that there were 16 residents in attendance at the Potluck on Monday, September 

27th. She also advised that there are volunteers to chair the Potluck through next year. She stated that they are still 

looking for recipes for the cookbook that she and Debbie Rebocho are working on. Debbie Rebocho added that they are 

also looking for volunteers to help. Cathy advised that she had gone to an estate sale recently was able to purchase two 

of the cookbooks that were previously made.  

Bingo: Debi Perry reported September 24th – 53 participants, 50/50: $56, October 8th – 48 participants, 50/50 $47. The 

next Bingo will be October 29th. 

Game Night: Bill Fox advised that there have been 9 players every game night.  

MT Dining Out: Debi Perry gave Susan Granger’s report with regards to Dining Out. The last dining our was at 

Chesapeake House and there were 41 present. There was one no show so $2 was turned into Activities. The next dining 

out is at Chuck’s Steakhouse. Because of the holidays, dining out for November and December is going to be cancelled. 

Myrtle Trace Coffee Klatch: There was no report. 

Meals to Home Bound: Janine Sutherland gave Anne Kongvold’s report with regards to the meals. She advised the 

following: September 24th – 9 meals, October 8th – 11 meals, October 9th - 9 meals.  

Line Dancing: Pat Paxson stated that the group is preparing a Christmas Program and the group is looking to go to 1 or 2 

nursing/assisted living locations. 

Old Business 

Craft Fair Lee Williams stated that she has sold 16 t tables. Chips and soda will be sold and there is also a bake sale. 



DooWop – Halloween Event: Geralyn Hartman advised that she has 72 resident's sign-up and 10 people on the wait list. 

She was advised that she could not add any of the people on the wait list until 5 days before the deadline. She stated 

that she had turned in all of the money that she had received. $480 the other day.  

Veteran’s Day – Beth Crow advised that Kurt would be handling the flag procession. The Committee will be meeting 

again on October 30th. Pat Paxson asked that if anyone has not submitted their reservation yet would they please do so. 

Cathy Smith stated that she would send out a reminder to all those on the Activities mailing list. Debbie Rebocho said 

she would put an announcement on Myrtle Trace Chatter. 

Deb Wierman advised that she had received a call from Harry Caldwell who advised her that there was a gentleman in 

the Community who handled the music for over 20 years and that he was getting the music together. She further stated 

that she had contacted Danny, the gentleman she had arranged to do the music, and told him that the situation had 

changed, and he would not be needed.  

Deb advised that there has been a change with regards to the menu. She has contracted with Walk On to provide sliders, 

cole slaw, pickles, onion strings and macaroni salad. The food will be delivered around 12:00 and there is a worker from 

Walk On who has volunteered to serve the food.  

Santo advised the group that when you chair an event you should never have an individual contact someone on the 

event committee without first advising the whole event committee of any changes. 

Thanksgiving Debi Perry advised that she had contacted Bob Evan’s for the price of a Holiday Meal. There was a lengthy 

discussion on what to do for Thanksgiving. Pat Paxson made a motion to encumber $900 for Thanksgiving, seconded by 

Janine Sutherland and carried. 

Holiday Decorations: Pat Paxson stated that she would like to do just House decorations and have just one winner in 

each category. The categories would be: Simply Elegant, Funtastic, Crafty Creative and Godalicious each winner would 

receive $25. She would like her committee to review the houses the week before Luminaries. Pat also stated that she is 

not going to have people sign up.  

New Business 

Ladies Coffee - December – Janet McGrady advised that the December coffee would be held on December 4th. The 

committee is looking into having entertainment and whether to have ladies bring something or catering. There was 

discussion on the possibility of charging $5/per person. Janet advised that some items were purchased last year, and 

they would be used this year. Janet McGrady made a motion that $750 be encumbered, seconded by Geralyn Hartman 

and carried. 

New Year’s Eve: Bob Smith advised that the group that played in the spring has agreed to play on New Year’s Eve. It is 

the same group, and they have a new member. They will have a name this week and are charging $700 for 4 hours. Bob 

will have the flier made up. Arlene Buckley stated the menu would be beer, wine, appetizers and champagne toast. 

There was a discussion on what to charge per person. 

Valentine’s Dance: Santo Perry advised that Jeff DiMaio Trio is not available on the original date but would be available 

on February 13th. 

Shuffleboard League: Fred Shields advised that he and Brian and Cindy Smith would like to start a shuffleboard league. It 

is too late to start this year but would like to do it next year-March/April. They would like to have a 2-day tournament. 

Pat Paxson advised them to contact her with regards to the date so that she could add to the calendar. They were also 

advised that they would have to have a flier prepared and that they should contact Jeanie Rhodes. 

Cruising: Brian Smith asked if there was a possibility of setting up a group for discussing Cruises as he has been 

approached by several people with regards to this. Brian was advised to contact Pat Paxson to work on a day/time for 

the group and that the group would not have to go through Activities. 



Adjourn: With no further business, Arlene Buckley made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Bob Smith seconded the 

motion. All were in favor.  

 

Respectfully Submitted by, 

Secretary, Debi Perry 


